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CORRESPONDENCE RECOGNIZING STAFF
FOR MHLS BOARD MEETING OF MARCH 19, 2016

CORRESPONDENCE

e Thank you letter to Tom Sloan, Executive Director, from Kristen Huss, Loaned Executive,
United Way of the Dutchess-Orange Region, for the System’s participation in the 2015
campaign.

e Thank you letter to Tom Sloan, Executive Director, from Ellen Rubin, Barnes & Noble
Holiday Book Drive Coordinator, for the System’s partnership in the 2015 Empire State
Center for the Book project.

e Thank you email to Tara Stohr, ILL & Cataloging Specialist, from Linda McAteer,
Woodstock Public Library, for her considerable time and effort she took to create
records for and catalog “the Bioneers”.

e Thank you email to Merribeth Advocate, Assistant Director, from Patti Haar, Director
Patterson Library, and Lillie Muscente, Public Relations/Event Coordinator at the library,
for administering the Adult Literacy Library Services Program which has helped their
library provide adult literacy services.

e Thank you email to MHLS staff from Maureen Garcia, Director Mountain Top Library,
for supporting new directors with the Annual Report process.

e Thank you email to MHLS staff from Elizabeth Potter, Director Phoenicia Library, for
quickly providing data to assist with the completion of their Annual Reports.

e Thank you email to Merribeth Advocate, Assistant Director, and Kerstin Cruger,
Marketing and Program Assistant, from Ellen Rubin, Barnes & Noble Holiday Book Drive
Coordinator for Empire State Center for the Book, for assisting with the regional book
distribution.

e Thank you email to Rebekkah Smith Aldrich, Coordinator for Library Sustainability, from
Patti Haar, Director Patterson Library, for sharing her time, knowledge and counsel with
her library’s Board.

e Thank you letter to Tom Sloan, Executive Director, from Speaker of the House, Carl E.
Heastie, for welcoming him to the 103" Assembly District, during his recent visit to the
Ulster County.

e Acknowledgement of the work of Rebekkah Smith Aldrich, MHLS Coordinator for Library
Sustainability on the new Handbook for Library Trustees of New York State by the Public
Library System Directors Organization of New York State, Minutes of the 10.22.16
PULISDO Meeting. .




Library Hotline articles: Rebekkah Smith Aldrich on a Standard Trustee Curriculum,
11.23.15; Rebekkah Smith Aldrich on the 2015 NYS Trustees’ Handbook, 11.30.15.

Library Trustee Association of New York State Newsletter, Winter 2016:
Acknowledgement of the work of Rebekkah Smith Aldrich, MHLS Coordinator for Library
Sustainability on the new edition of the Handbook for Library Trustees of New York
State and her efforts to develop a statewide trustee education curriculum in “News
from the State Librarian, From the Desk of Bernard A. Margolis, New York State

Librarian and Assistant Commissioner for Libraries” ; Thanks given to Rebekkah Smith
Aldrich, MHLS Coordinator for Library Sustainability for her co-authorship of the new
edition of the Handbook for Library Trustees of New York State, “Unveiling of the 2015
Edition of the Handbook for Library Trustees”.

Thank you card from Tom Lawrence, Executive Director of the Poughkeepsie Public
Library District, to Rebekkah Smith Aldrich, MHLS Coordinator for Library Sustainability
for her presentation at their February board meeting. .

Thank you note from Patti Haar, Director of the Patterson Library, to Rebekkah Smith
Aldrich, MHLS Coordinator for Library Sustainability, for her consultation with Patterson
Board President Don Ferraro and herself.

Thank you card from the Friends of the Poughkeepsie Public Library District to
Rebekkah Smith Aldrich, MHLS Coordinator for Library Sustainability for her
coordination of the Friends Support Group at their Boardman Road location.

Thank you note form Patricia Placona, Board President of the Roeliff Jansen Community
Library, to Rebekkah Smith Aldrich, MHLS Coordinator for Library Sustainability, for her
work to organize a successful Library Advocacy Day.

Thank you note from the Friends of the Poughkeepsie Public Library District to Kerstin
Cruger, MHLS Marketing & Programs Assistant, for her work in coordinating the MHLS
Friends Support Group held at the Boardman Road Friends Book Store.




January 20, 2015

Mr. Tom Sloan
Mid-Hudson Library System
103 Market Street
Poughkeepsie NY 12601

Dear Mr. Sloan,

On behalf of United Way and our entire community, thank you and the Mid-Hudson
Library for your participation in the 2016 United Way Campaign for the Common Good.
Your support lent to a successful campaign. We greatly appreciate your efforts and we
want to thank you and your fellow employees for making a pledge to support our
community.

The Mid-Hudson Library System’s generosity is exemplary. Your contribution clearly
demonstrates your organization’s dedication to building a stronger community. We are
especially grateful to Peggy Winn, your Employee Campaign Manager, who did a
wonderful job helping to organize your workplace campaign. Please extend our thanks to
all who participated in this campaign.

If you would like information from United Way about how to stay informed and keep
your employees engaged year round, please visit www.uwdor.org .

United Way of the Dutchess-Orange Region envisions a community where all children
will succeed in school and life, families will be financially stable, and our neighbors will
have the opportunity to lead healthy, productive lives. Thank you for helping to make
our dream 2 reality.

We wish you and your employees the best in 2016.

Sincerely,

ot

i

Kristen Huss
Loaned Executive
United Way of the Dutchess-Orange Region

PO. Box 661 Fisnkdl, NY 12524 » P 8458380094 e F 845-838-0014  HyPerieqadescom




New York Library Association

6021 State Farm Road, Guilderland, NY 12084
518-432-6952 | 518-427-1697 FAX
info@empirestatebook.org | www.empirestatebook.org

January 31, 2016

Tom Sloan

Executive Director
Mid-Hudson Library System
103 Market St.
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601

Dear Tom,

The Empire State Center for the Book would like to thank MHLS for allowing us to store, house, and
distribute the 5731 books collected during the 2015 Poughkeepsie Barnes & Noble Holiday Book Drive.
Being able to move freely around the auditorium space as we sorted and then distributed books was a
pleasure this year. Over 60 public libraries, prisons, school libraries, and social service agencies sent
representatives to obtain books on January 19-27, 2016. Those people who had participated in the
distributions in previous years were very happy with the new space. In addition, the online registration
made my life much easier!

I particularly want to thank Merribeth Advocate and Kerstin Cruger for their invaluable help this year.

Sincerely,

Ellen Rubin

Barnes & Noble Holiday Book Drive Coordinator
Empire State Center for the Book




From: "Linda McAteer" <Ind_mctr@yahoo.com>
To: "Tara Stohr" <tstohr@midhudson.org>
Sent: Friday, February 5, 2016 3:44:09 PM
Subject: Bioneers

Hi Tara,

Great job cataloging the Bioneers! I printed a copy of one of the new records to use as an example.
Thanks for your help.

Linda McAteer
Woodstock Public Library




Merribeth Advocate, MHLS

From: Patti Haar <phaar@pattersonlibrary.org>

Sent: Wednesday, February 10, 2016 11:31 AM

To: Merribeth Advocate

Ce: Lillie Muscente

Subject: FW: Reporting & Funding for the Adult Literacy Mini-Grant Award for your library
Attachments: Adult Literacy budget application 2016 revised budget.doc

Importance: High

Thanks, Merribeth, for your continued efforts to administer this grant program. It has helped our library significantly and
will continue to do so in this final year.

Patti

From: Merribeth Advocate, MHLS [mailto:madvocate @midhudson.org]

Sent: Wednesday, February 10, 2016 10:07 AM

To: 'Tom Lawrence' <tlawrence@poklib.org>; director@grinnell-library.org; 'Patti Haar' <phaar@pattersonlibrary.org>;
mmenard@kingstonlibrary.org; 'j sherman’ <j.sherman@grinnell-library.org>

Cc: 'Joan Kay' <jkay@midhudson.org>

Subject: Reporting & Funding for the Adult Literacy Mini-Grant Award for your library

Importance: High

Directors at Adriance, Grinnell, Kingston, Patterson:
Regarding the MHLS Adult Literacy Library Service Program 2013-2016 Mini-Grant awarded to your library:

Due to an increase in the funds for the Adult Literacy Library Service Program, your library will be able to receive a check
for this final year of the program for $2,018.25 (under this program your library received $1,907.25 in 2015 and
$1,509.80 in 2014).

In order to do that | need each of you to fill out a Revised 2016 Budget Sheet (attached) with has the new total, and
send it back to me as soon as you can. These are restricted funds that come from New York State Library’s Adult Literacy
Library Services grant program. A reminder of what the funds may and may not be used for appears at the bottom of
this email.

As in the 2 previous years we will be asking you in early June to provide statistics from this program for the time period
of 6/1/15 - 5/31/16, and at that time will also ask for blank sample of a student survey or assessment form used in the
program. A reminder that these funds are targeted to develop and expand adult literacy programs which will enhance
workforce development services in your library, and improve adult literacy on the job and in the home. So any
programs/services/materials that you provide that meet that goal can included in the counts.

Thank you for your continuing efforts to support and promote adult literacy in your region. Please note that this will be
the final payment from the 2013-2016 Adult Literacy Library Services Grant Program.

Merribeth

\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\

About the MHLS Adult Literacy Library Service Program Mini-Grant Project:




Merribeth Advocate, MHLS

From: Lillie Muscente <pr@pattersonlibrary.org>
Sent: Friday, February 12, 2016 11:57 AM

To: madvocate@midhudson.org

Subject: Adult Literacy Budget Application 2016
Attachments: 2016 Adult Literacy.pdf

Hi Merribeth, :

Attached is the Adult Literacy Budget application for 2016. Thanks again for all of your work on this initiative.
It is truly helping us to provide our patrons with essential adult literacy services.

Regards,

Lillie

Lillie Muscente

Public Relations/Event Coordinator

845-878-6121 ext. 14




Merribeth Advocate, MHLS

From: Rebekkah Smith Aldrich <rsmith@midhudson.org>
Sent: Wednesday, January 27, 2016 5:52 PM

To: ‘Merribeth Advocate, MHLS'

Subject: Thank you from Maureen Garcia

“Thank you to MHLS again, that was such a wonderful and informative little class on the Annual Report.
I do so sincerely appreciate the support all of you graciously and patiently provide us newbies! ”

\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\

Rebekkah Smith Aldrich

Coordinator for Library Sustainability
Mid-Hudson Library System

103 Market St., Poughkeepsie, NY 12601
845.471.6060 x239




From: Elizabeth Potter [mailto:director@phoenicialibrary.org]

Sent: Thursday, January 14, 2016 12:40 PM

To: Merribeth Advocate, MHLS <madvocate@midhudson.org>

Subject: Re: [MHLS-Alerts] Annual Report: Data from MHLS arriving in next dehvery

Merribeth,
You all are so fast, thank you so much! Looking forward to getting my packet.
Liz

On Thu, Jan 14, 2016 at 12:01 PM, Merribeth Advocate, MHLS <madvocate@midhudson.org> wrote:

MHLS Member Library Directors:

In your next delivery you will receive a brown envelope labeled “Library Director: Important Annual Report
Information™. It contains:

e Sierra data for answering:
o Library Collection questions 2.1, 2.2, 2.4, 2.5, 2.10, 2.13, 2.14, 2.17-2.19, 2.21-2.23, 2.27-2.30
o Library Use questions 3.2, 3.3
o Library Transaction questions 4.1, 4.2, 4.4, 4.5, 4.8 - 4.10, 4.16, 4.17
e Financial info from the MHLS Business Office for answering questions 11.1, 11.3, 11.5-11.7, 12.7,
12.26
e The Summer Reading Report you submitted to MHLS, which has the answers for many of the questions
in the Summer Reading section (questions 3.27— 3.48)
e If your website is managed by MHLS, data is enclosed for answering question 5.4

Contacts for Annual Report support:

e General questions, user names & passwords, software functionality issues: Merribeth Advocate
(madvocate@midhudson.org or x254)

e Sierra information provided by MHLS: techsupport@midhudson.org

o Financial information provided by MHLS Business Office: Joan Kay (jkay@midhudson.org or x214)

e Summer Reading Report questions: Kerstin Cruger (kcruger@midhudson.org or x250)

There are still openings in the following hands-on sessions of the “Annual Report Workshop for New
Directors” workshop. This program is designed for Directors who are new to submitting a NYS Annual Report
online with Bibliostat software, but is open to all.

e  Monday, January 25 from 10:00am - 12:00pm.
»  Monday, January 25 from 1:00pm - 3:00pm.
e  Tuesday, January 26 from 1:00pm - 3:00pm.

Merribeth




Merribeth Advocate, MHLS

From: Ellen Rubin <ellenbr47 @gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, January 30, 2016 553 PM

To: madvocate@midhudson.org; fvzcolors@aol.com; rebecca.gerald@dcboces.org;
keruger@midhudson.org

Subject: Empire State Center for the Book B&N Holiday Book Drive

I want to sincerely thank all of you for your help in making sure the post-Holiday Book Drive was so
successful. Picking up boxes of books, helping to sort, and assisting me when needed during the distribution
days over the past two weeks has made my "job" so much easier this year. Merribeth-please thank Jerry for me!

Best regards,
Ellen




----- Original Message-----

From: Patti Haar [mailto:phaar@pattersonlibrary.org]
Sent: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 8:36 AM

To: Rebekkah Smith Aldrich <prsmith@midhudson.org>
Subject: Thank you

Hi Rebekkah,

Thank you for your time and counsel yesterday. It was so good of you to listen to us for
hours! And sharing your wealth of knowledge was helpful, as always!

All best,
Patti

Sent from my iPad




THE ASSEMBLY Room 932

Legislative Office Building

STATE OF NEW YORK A e Tork 12248
FAX: 518-455-5459
ALBANY

1446 East Gun Hill Road
Bronx, New York 10469
718-654-6539
CARL E. HEASTIE FAX: 718-654-5836

Speaker

250 Broadway, Suite 2301
New York, New York 10007
212-312-1400
FAX: 212-312-1418

February 23, 2016

Mr. Thomas Sloan, Executive Director
Mid-Hudson Library System

103 Market Street

Poughkeepsie, New York 12601

Dear Mr. Sloan:

I want to express my gratitude for your time and consideration during my visit to the area of
Ulster County. My recent tour across the state was an incredible experience, and it will help me
in my role as Speaker of the People’s House.

We covered a lot of territory and met many wonderful people. In addition to experiencing the
natural beauty throughout the state, I encountered many local success stories — small and
medium-sized businesses that drive the state’s economy. I also learned about the tremendous
challenges communities are facing — some different from my home community of the Bronx, but
many surprisingly similar. I am eager to put what I have learned to good use during the current
session, :

Visiting SUNY New Paltz, The Agri-Business Child Development Center, the Maritime

Museum and meeting the collective leadership of the Ulster and Northern Dutchess County

communities were some of the highlights and gave me the opportunity to experience a sliver of

what Ulster and Northern Dutchess County have to offer. Assemblyman Kevin Cahill prepared
- me well with his insightful knowledge of the region.

Again, thank you for your hospitality and support and I promise you I will work very hard to
help your community. Together we can make the Assembly’s F amily First agenda a reality for
all New Yorkers. I truly appreciate your role in making my visit as enli ghtening as it was
enjoyable.

Sincerely,

Carl E. Heastie
Speaker




PULISDO Meeting
October 22, 2015, 10:30 am
Lake Placid, NY

In attendance:

Tim Burke, Eva Jankowski, Brian Hildreth, Eli Guinee, Deb Lewis, Caroline Ashby, Margo Gustina, Sara
Dallas, Robert Hubsher, Eric Trahan, Steve Bachman, Patty Uttaro, Tom Sloane, Ron Kirsop, Lauren
Moore, Sarah Glogowski, Wanda Bruchis, Merribeth Advocate, Susa’ﬁ,Mitchell, Amanda Travis, Maureen
O’Connor, Mary Jean Jakobowski, Steve Bolton, Kevin Verbessey, T;ojmy Bindeman

Call to Order
Tim Burke called the meeting to order at 10:30 am...

Treasurer’s Report

Kevin Verbessey presented the Treasurer’s Report.

Bylaw Revisions

On behalf of the Bylaw Revision Committee;:'[:fli Guinéé~:p‘rpposed tﬁ'é”"fyqllowing revisions to the Bylaws:

e Updated ObJECtIVe’_ . -
e The “Board” will now consist of a representa ,,ve from each hbrary The Executive Board is now
a committee .

e Annua Dues will be allowed set by vote at the Annual Meeting.

There was discussnon about developmg recommended procedures for the posting of minutes to the
PULISDO website.

Everyone thanked Eli Guineé énd’the Bylaw Revision Committee for its excellent work on this ambitious
project.

Kevin Verbessey moved to accept the Bylaw revisions. Wanda Bruchis seconded. The motion carried
unanimously.

Election of Officers

Tim Burke presented the 2016 slate of officers: Terry Kirchner, President; Tim Burke, Vice President;
Kevin Verbessey, Treasurer; Lauren Moore, Secretary.




Sara Dallas moved to accept the slate of officers. Mary Jean Jakobowski seconded. The motion carried
unanimously.

Subcommittee Reports
Training and Development Committee

Eli Guinee presented the Training and Development Committee’s report. The committee identified the
following objective: to design a survey to capture expertise at Systems, and to identify three critical
{raining and development issues. The survey will be distributed to system Directors.

Communication Committee

Brian Hildreth presented the Shared/Common Communication Messages and Strategies Committee’s
report. The committee has identified as its primary ob)ectlve to improve commumcatron between the
Division of Library Development and PULISDO. The commnttee is mvestagatmg everal options to
improve communication, including initiating regular m-” etin
communicating PULISDO and DLD’s shared values The 'commrttee will develop a pr osal for these in-
person meetings. The Executive Comr ] ill schedule a meetmg with Commissioner Elias and

Deputy Commissioner Beth Berlin.

Group Purchases Committee .

Grace Riario presented the Group Purchasmg Optlons Commnttee report The committee will distribute
a survey to clarify the purpase of the commtttee '

Robert Huby's:‘ ¢ moved to mak’i,'a»$3 OOO , cnatlon to NYLA’s 125 Capital Campaign. Lauren Moore
seconded. The "'otlon carried unammously

Other Issues for DISCUSSIOH

Wanda Bruchis suggested a revxsxon of the Minimum Standards for Public Libraries.

Margo Gustina moved to create an Ad-Hoc Committee to evaluate the Mininum Standards for Public
Libraries and make recommendations. Wanda Bruchis seconded.

Amada Travis, Grace Riaro, Caroline Ashby, and Mary Jean Jakobowski volunteered to serve on the
committee. In accordance with the Bylaws, the President will be asked to establish the ad-hoc
committee.

The motion carried unanimously.




Robert Hubsher would like PULISDO to advocate for the exemption of Library Directors from Civil Service
requirements.

Report from the State Library
Bernie Margolis and Karen Balsen joined the meeting at 11:45 am.

State Librarian Bernie Margolis shared his vision for the Division of Library Development. This vision
includes facilitating collaboration across system types, ensuring equitable library service across the
state, promoting digital literacy, and increasing broadband access.

NOVEL databases are DLD’s most widely used service.

The Division of Library Development references the Regents,AdvisofyfCouncil's 2020 Vision Plan and the
LSTA document to guide its actions and frame its decis n making

The Governor’s Broadband Office has posted an RFl:for a broadband pro;ect;i 50M of the SSOOM set

aside by the Governor’s office for broadband development has been reserved for'y" ] igital literacy training.

Mr. Margolis supports PULISDO’s intentj"o‘,nto meet with Co;mym"' Si’oner Elia.

New Trustee Handbook

Jerry Nichols, Rebekkah Smtth Aldnch Roger Reyes, and Tnm Gavm Jomed the meeting at 12:00 pm.

PULISDO acknowledged and thanked Jerry Nlchols and ' ebekkah Smxth Aldrich for their outstanding
work on the new Trustee Handbook | community is fortunate to have Mr. Nichols and
Ms. Smith Aldrtch workmg on its behal They are llbrary heroes.

Jerry thank Rebekkah Smith Ald_ ch for contnbutmg content perspective and, a “breath of fresh air”
( ace at DLD for co‘ntrlbutmg technical expertlse to the project. Jerry also remembered
r mmatmg the pro;ect many years ago.

The meetmg was. adjoumed at 12 09 pm.

Respectfully submitted, '

Lauren Moore
Secretary




4 LIBRARY HOTLINE November 23, 2015




4 LIBRARY HOTLINE November 30, 2015




m P.O. Box 11048, Albany, NY 12211 © 518.445.9505 * www.librarytrustees.org
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Rebekkah Smith Aldrich

From: Patti Haar <phaar@pattersonlibrary.org>
Sent: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 8:36 AM

To: Rebekkah Smith Aldrich

Subject: Thank you

Hi Rebekkah,

Thank you for your time and counsel yesterday. It was so good of you to listen to us for hours! And sharing your wealth
of knowledge was helpful, as always!

All best,
Patti

Sent from my iPad
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Rebeldkah Smith Aldrich

From: Patricia Placona <patplacona@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, March 03, 2016 7:02 PM

To: Rebekkah Smith Aldrich

Subject: Advocacy Day

Just a note to congratulate you on a tremendous day yesterday.

I hope you are

pleased with the turn out. Can't imagine the work that went into such a big

event. Thanks for all of your hard work on behalf of all of us,

Pat
PATRICIA PLACONA
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